September 8th, 2009
HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL, 96th SESSION, 13-31 July 2009.
On 31th July, the Human Rights Committee finished its 96th Session after three weeks of meetings in Geneva. It reviewed State party reports from United Republic of Tanzania, Kingdom of the Netherlands, Chad and Azerbaijan.
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EXCERPTS FROM CONCLUDING OBSERVATIONS THAT INCLUDE REFERENCE TO PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES
UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA
15. While noting the State party’s commitment to prevent, investigate and prosecute cases of mutilations and killings of persons with albinism, the Committee is concerned at the high number of reported incidents, and the limited number of court cases and slow proceedings in this regard. (arts. 6 and 7) 

The State party should, as a matter of urgency, strengthen its efforts to put a halt to incidents of mutilation and killings of persons with albinism, and to ensure the timely and efficient conduct of investigations and prosecution of the perpetrators. It should also strengthen its public awareness-raising campaign with a view to preventing future attacks.

(paragraph 15)
AZERBAIJAN

3.
The Committee commends the State party for the continuing process of bringing its domestic legislation into line with the provisions of the Covenant and other human rights treaties. It welcomes the various constitutional amendments, as well as legislative, administrative and practical measures taken to improve the promotion and protection of human rights in the State party since the examination of the second periodic report, in particular:
(d). The measures adopted regarding children with special needs and persons with disabilities that seek to eradicate stereotypes, rehabilitate persons with disabilities and children with special needs and to provide them with increased opportunities to take part in all areas of public life and to gain better access to employment. The Committee also welcomes the accession of the State party to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol in January 2009;
(paragraph 3(d))



